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June 8, 2018 
 
 
Ms. Patricia Van Gerpen, Executive Director  
South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
Capital Building, 1st Floor 
500 E Capital Ave 
Pierre, SD  57501-5070 
 
RE:  Sancom, Inc. Certificate of Authority cancellation 
 
 
Dear Ms. Van Gerpen: 
 
On September 2, 2016, our company sold all the assets of wholly owned subsidiary, Sancom, 
Inc. a Competitive Local Exchange Carrier (CLEC) operating in Mitchell, SD.    
 
The assets had been sold and transferred to ATV Holdings, LLC and it is my understanding they 
had received a Certificate of Authority from the PUC around that same time to operate as a SD 
CLEC. 
 
Considering our subsidiary Sancom, Inc. is no longer owner nor operator of that authorized 
CLEC operations and the SD Secretary of State has also dissolved the corporation, I would 
request the commission staff consider cancelling the COA effective September 2, 2016. 
 
I’d be available to answer any questions via phone at 605-796-8143 or email 
rthompson@santel.coop.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Ryan Thompson 
General Manager/CEO 
 
 
 
 
 


